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SCHOOL STAFF 
 

Lisa Hoyle - Headteacher 

Michelle Ryan — Deputy 

Headteacher 

School Business Manager 

Sharon Parker 

Special Educational Needs & 

Disabilities Co-ordinator 

Emma Robertshaw 

Teachers 

Emma Phillips - Acorns & Beech 

Michelle Ryan -  Willow 

Vicky Dixon/Leigh Brown - Pine 

Julie Ames/ Daniel Collins - 

Sycamore  

Jessica Collett—Elm 

Emma  Robertshaw - Oak 

Lizzie Stansfield - Willow & 

Sycamore 

Support Staff 

Zoey Spellman, Kelly Sheriff, 
Kathryn Hoyle, Ruth Shepherd,  
Nicki Briggs, Nic Cutts,  
Louise Warden,   
Aneika Turner, Christine Goodman, 
Sophie Briggs, Carol Wilkinson 
Cleaning Staff 

Ann Frankland, Jana Jarosova 
Lunchtime Staff 

Ann Frankland, Jay Culpan,  

Heidi Hirst, Dionne Marsden, 

Suzanne Taylor-Calvert, 

Carol Wilkinson, Nic Cutts 

Site Manager - Jay Culpan 
 

GOVERNORS 

Ian Ross (Chair) Christine Goodman,  

Ian Sparks, David Pegg,  

Rachel Pegg,, Alison Lemen, Collette 

McCleod, Rebecca Holman 

Clerk - Helen Kay 

SCHOOL DINNERS 
Only £2.00 a day 
(£10 pw) Please 
pay in  
advance  
Via the app. 

TERM DATES 
 
 
Close - 22nd July 
Open - 6th September 
Close - 21st October 
Open 1st November 
Close 16th December 

Respect     Love     Trust     Friendship     Endurance     Compassion 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Well, we’re finally at the end of another amazing year! All the children have worked so hard and 
made great progress across the board. The quality of work in books and around school has really 
shone this year and all pupils have made great strides forwards, both academically and personally, 
after well and truly bouncing back from all the covid disruptions. With your continued support, our 
school has continued to go from strength to strength and we are already looking forward to 
maintaining this momentum and getting off to a flying start in September. All our subject leaders 
have been refining and enhancing plans to make our curriculum even better and to ensure our 
children continue to excel. As well as furthering our maths mastery journey we will also be taking 
part in a research-led literacy project, a speech & language project, investing in enhanced SEND 
provision mapping and developing a new Forest School area. We will continue our Active School 
Trailblazer work and have extended our commitment to the WOW Walk to School challenge for 
another year. Also - look out for our new website in September! 
Our Year 6 pupils have had a brilliant week and produced a stunning end of year performance that 
really summed up what an amazing class they have been all the way through school. We are very 
proud of them all and know that they are ready to shine their very bright lights at North Halifax, 
Crossley Heath, Trinity Grammar, Ryburn and Calder secondary schools.  
We are also saying a big thank you and goodbye to Mrs Phillips and Mr Collins who are moving on 
to exciting new ventures. We wish all our leavers all the very best.  
 

We hope you all have a lovely, restful 
summer holiday and look forward to 

seeing you in September.  

SPECIAL AWARDS EDITION 

@LuddendenCE 

Julie, Sophie & Suzanne 

are looking forward to 

meeting your child-care 

needs.  

Book Before & After 

School Care for 

September 

here 

END OF YEAR AWARDS 

And the winners are… 

Great Effort in Key Stage 1 - David 

Great Effort in Key Stage 2 - Harvey 

The Helen Freeman Award for Writing - Ronnie 

Contribution to School Life - Lily-Rose 

https://twitter.com/LuddendenCE
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314
https://login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314


 LUDDENDEN CELEBRATION TIME 

 

It’s AWARDS TIME! And the winners are………. 

The Outstanding Award for an Outstanding Year goes to…... 

Year 6 - Ayse 

Year 5 - Avah 

Year 4 - Sophia 

Year 3 - Henry 

Year 2 - Alice 

Year 1 - Eddie 

Reception - Lyan 

Nursery - Ivy 

 
The Progress Award for  Outstanding Improvement goes to…... 

Year 6 - Ethan 

Year 5 - Loui-Rai 

Year 4 - Lexi-Lou 

Year 3 - Riley 

Year 2 - Logan 

Year 1 - Isobel 

Reception - Daisy 

Nursery - Alyssia 

 

https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus


 LUDDENDEN CELEBRATION TIME 



 LUDDENDEN CELEBRATION TIME! 

 



 LUDDENDEN CELEBRATION TIME! 

 
TEAM POINTS 

The Team Point Pixies have been flying round and adding up all the 

team points.  

They have been counted and verified…  

and the winner is... 

Don’t forget if you get on Brilliant Blue you get to choose 

some treasure from Mrs Hoyle’s special treasure chest.  

WELL DONE TREASURES!!! 

S 

BRILLIANT BLUE PUPILS  

Harriet, Hope, Sophia, Indie, 

Malaika, Mays, Hettie,  

Jersey-Leigh, Milo, Edie 

 
 

Malaika       Joey 
Jesse       Aiden       
Eddie       Mason       

Lucas       George    
Ayse       Barnes    

Dougie       Meredith    
Joseph       Rosa 



 LUDDENDEN CE SCHOOL MEALS 

WEEKLY MEAL PLANNER: 

• All meal choices are homemade, from scratch by chefs using high quality raw ingredients that are unprocessed and where 
applicable, seasonal. All Milk products are made with organic milk 

• All meat products are Red Tractor accredited 
• All fish products are M.S.C accredited 


